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Shortlist Announcement for the Master of Healthcare Administration 

 

The Ministry of Health is pleased to announce the shortlisted candidates for the Master of Healthcare 

Administration, the Young Leaders’ Program 2026 (YLP), under the Japanese Government (MEXT) Scholarship for 

October 2026 intake as follows: 

Sl# Name EID no. Position Title/Level Working Agency 

1 Dr. Tshewang Lhendup 20180111300 Dental Surgeon/P3 A Rangjung Hospital, 

Trashigang 

2 Ms. Soni Rai 202106919174 Clinical Nurse IV/P4 A CRRH, Gelephu 

3 Ms. Tendi Zangmo 20170107948 Clinical Nurse lll/P3 A Khamdang Hospital, 

T/yangtse 

4 Dr. Yowaan Thapa 20130101253 Chief Medical Officer/P1 A Paro Hospital, Paro 

The shortlisted candidates are requested to email the following documents in PDF file to chodenhr@health.gov.bt 

on or before 10 October 2025 (refer the application guidelines carefully for specific details): 

1.​ Scholarship application form; 

2.​ Recommendation letters;  

3.​ Certificate of Health; 

4.​ Certified copies of Degree Certificate and Transcripts; 

5.​ Copy of valid passport; and 

6.​ Curriculum Vitae 

The deadline for submission of the English Proficiency Certificate (IELTS/TOEFL/Duolingo) will be communicated 

via email after receiving confirmation from the Embassy of Japan, New Delhi, India. 

 

Applicants to the Master of Healthcare Administration program at Nagoya University are not required to submit 

an essay, as stated in the Note Verbale/Application Guidelines. 

 

Important note: 

1.​ First screening by the recommending authorities of each country (Shortlisting); 

2.​ Second screening by host university based on application documents; 

3.​ Third screening through interviews of candidates, conducted by faculty members of host university; 

4.​ Primary selection based on total scores of the second and third screenings along with comments of 

Interviewers; and  

5.​ Final selection by the YLP committee established by MEXT. 

 

For further inquiries, please contact HRD, MoH at hrd@health.gov.bt  
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